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    OHUA AGM Minutes
27 Sep 2018 at OUP, Jordon Hill, Oxford
Present
Bridget Midwinter (Chair), Tim Dudgeon (Secretary), Mark Cumming (Youth), Lesley Potter (Membership Sec.), Clive Briant (Saturday appointments), Colin Toms (Coaching), Andy Gwinn (Committee), Ellen Schallig (Committee), Hatty Wood, Mike Vince, Catherine Forteath, David Hughes, Emma Forrester, Joshua Lay, Mark Cribbon, Jim Chadbourne.
Apologies
Ashley Hurden (Treasurer), James Bartrip (mid-week appointments), Fran Harvey, Emma Whitehouse, Marianne Bint, Charlie Baggs, Michael Power, Paul Hogben, Mike Tideswell, Neil Holdstock, Catherine and Ian Brown, Linda Billington, Tom Christophers, Jim Patel.
The AGM was preceded by a meeting with club representatives where the Chair provided an update to the England Hockey red card and Matchday Misconduct policies and procedures, and described the proposed changes to how OHUA engages with the clubs (as detailed in the letter previously circulated to the clubs).
These proposals were approved by the clubs with unanimous support and were recognised as an improvement to the current situation.
The committee will meet in the next weeks to finalise the fine detail of these proposals so that they can be sent to the clubs. 
The AGM commenced at 20:20.
1. Minutes of 2017 AGM
The minutes of the previous AGM were approved. (Proposed: Andy Gwinn, Seconded: Jim Chadbourne)
2. Notices
The OHUA web site has undergone significant change largely resulting from the need for GDPR compliance. Members and clubs have been notified of the changes.
The OHUA now has a data protection policy that can be found on the OHUA website.
3. Officers reports
Bridget Midwinter (Chair): Nothing to report other than what was discussed in the pre-AGM meeting with the clubs and in the previous section.
Mark Cumming (Youth): Mark reminded members that young umpires get free membership up till the age of 23. The efforts to better engage with young umpires is relatively new, but it picking up traction and starting to show effect. OHUA now has three young umpires on the SCHUA development group. The chair thanked Mark for his efforts on this.
Clive Briant (Appointments): OHUA appoints to 12 Oxfordshire teams in 3 ladies leagues, involving matches with Oxfordshire, Berkshire and Buckinghamshire. Buckinghamshire does not manage appointments to Ladies Leagues, with games for those clubs being managed between Oxfordshire and Berkshire. 32 umpires were used last season covering >340 games, all being handled by appointed umpires. Whilst Oxfordshire clubs were good in providing umpires into the pool, some Bucks and Berks clubs needed severe nagging.
Most umpires have been coached at least once during the season.
There was a limited exchange of umpires with Hampshire to broaden experiences.
Radios have been provided to nearly all umpires who regularly take appointments.
Feedback has been received from non-appointed games in the county that:
· there was some misunderstanding of the rules amongst some of the umpires
· clubs were not always appointing umpires of appropriate standard to games
Colin Toms (Coaching): 117 coaching sessions were arranged during the previous season. The Summer League is the best opportunity for coaching.
12 umpires were qualified during this period.
It was pointed out that on occasions umpires were treated in a hostile manner during and after a game, so it was emphasised that clubs must encourage players to thank the umpires after the match and treat them with respect, whatever happened during the match.
Tim Dudgeon (Secretary): OHUA is increasingly receiving quite legalistic communications from England Hockey. It would be beneficial if we could have access to someone who can give legal guidance when this was needed.
Finance (Ashley Hurden, report given by Bridget Midwinter): The expenses paid to umpires approximately doubled last year, primarily because expense payments for mid-week games at Brookes now go through OHUA rather than direct to the umpires. There was also an increase in coaching costs as more coaching took place. 10 new radios were purchased, as well as a number of rule books. 
Overall the balance was £230 down on the previous year, which was felt to be very acceptable. Payment of >£1000 for the changes to the web site are still to be made.
As a result of these sound finances it was proposed that subscriptions should remain at £10. This was unanimously agreed (Proposed: Mark Cumming, Seconded: Colin Toms).
4. National League structures
The chair reported that under England Hockey plans the National League is going to increase in size, resulting in umpires needing to move up the structure. A governance review is underway by England Hockey which may have significant impact on the County and Regional structures. Details of this may be decided by around January 2019.
5. Election of officers
Web master: James Boylan has stepped down from this role. There were no volunteers for a replacement. It was decided that we need to draw up a brief job spec for this role so that it can be distributed more widely.
Treasurer: Ashley Hurden has stepped down from this role. Mike Vince indicted he was willing to take this over. This was proposed by Andy Gwinn, seconded by Jim Chadbourne and unanimously agreed. We welcome Mike as the new Treasurer.
Non-portfolio members: Andy Gwinn and Ellen Schallig agreed to remain. Hatty Wood agreed to join.
Chair, Secretary, Saturday appointments, mid-week appointments, Coaching, Youth and Membership Secretary: the existing holders of these roles agreed to continue in the role. These were voted en-masse and agreed unanimously (Proposed: Mark Cribbon, Seconded: Joshua Lay). Bridget Midwinter pointed out that this would be her last year as chair.
6. Constitution
GDPR regulations require us to update the Constitution. Bridget Midwinter has drawn up a new one, based around the one used by Southern Counties Umpiring Association. This includes details on what happens if OHUA needs to be wound up, which is one possibility of the outcome from the governance review being performed by England Hockey. Due to the need for GDPR compliance it was agreed that we need this new Constitution to be in place immediately. The meeting unanimously agreed to endorse the new Constitution immediately (Proposed: Mike Vince, Seconded: Andy Gwinn).
Bridget Midwinter also described an updated Code of Conduct document, which mostly describes good practice. This will be put on the web site.
7. AOB
As a result of outstanding contributions over many years Bridget Midwinter announced that the Committee had agreed to provide Life Membership to Steve Curnock and Ashley Hurden.
The meeting closed at 21:21.
